
From: Sunnie Harmon <sunnie@lobbysc.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/22/2014 1:57:51 PM 
Subject: Resending email

Hey Katherine,

This is what I sent last week...

Ted and Katherine,

Stewart Spinks, Founder and Chairman of the Spinx Company, headquartered in Greenville (largest
retailer in the Upstate and largest convenience store chain in SC) will be in Columbia next Thursday, 
April 24 and would like to bring his Leadership team by the Governor's office sometime between 
11:00 and noon. Will the Governor be at the State House? If so, does she have 5 minutes to speak to 
Stewart and the group?

The governor would love Stewart's story. He literally started with nothing in 1972 and has built a $500 
million company today.

Let me know either way. Thanks so much!
Sent from my iPhone
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